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The last edition of the SPACES newsletter

expressed great thanks to Diane Nightingale for her
work as editor and also for writing most of the articles
over a period of practically 25 years. Thanks were also
expressed to Dennis Anastasiades for his excellent work
laying out the newsletter. The new team is starting to
take over with this newsletter containing articles written
by Christine Klein (Alston), Ave Vinick (Sebright), Chris
Nightingale (Calvert) and, yes, still a small contribu-
tion from Diane. Nick Holbrook from Puller Road has
produced a very attractive new layout. Nick trained as
a graphic designer and set out in a career working for
WPP and has is own company during which time he
produced work for several high-profile clients including
David Bowie, Tom Conran and The Cinnamon Club
restaurant. As well as continuing with design work,
Nick now also lectures in Branding at the Fashion
Retail Academy, Middlesex and Brighton University.
He lives near the bottom of Puller Road, along with his
wife Vicky who has her own maternity fashion label,

& You, a keen footballing son Kipp and daughter
Hettie who is also a talented dancer and plays for AFC
Finchley and trains for Arsenal. We are very fortunate to
have Nick’s services. In future newsletters, Nick will be
assisted by Claire Knowles, also from Puller Road.

In this newsletter, you will find several articles written
by Christine Klein. Christine leads regular walks around
Barnet (see the events section of the newsletter) and is

a mine of information about the history of Barnet and
items of local interest.

Not only is High Barnet the home of some very
interesting people (see Christine’s article about Julian),
it is also home to some very remarkable animals, par-
ticularly cats. Milly, the Waitrose cat, achieved national
fame through articles about her in the Times newspaper.
However, you will be amazed to read in this newsletter
about Fiona, the irrepressible cat from Calvert Road
who seems to have been everywhere in High Barnet
including a surprise appearance of sunbathing on the
dashboard of the previous editor’s car — how did she
get in?

You will see that the section in this newsletter about
planning is longer than usual. There is great pressure
both from central government and also from the Mayor
of London to increase the number of flats and houses
and this is starting to create numerous planning applica-
tions. If you read through the various developments

that are being proposed, you will detect the tension
between the need to provide more homes without either
destroying the character of High Barnet or providing
sub-standard living conditions. We can all play some part
in influencing the course of the very rapid development
that will be taking place by giving our views during
consultation periods (for instance, the proposed develop-
ment of the car park at High Barnet Tube Station) and
supporting Barnet Residents Association and the Barnet
Society in their efforts to moderate some of the major
planning decisions.
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